
June 27, 2025 

Executive Director 
Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
P. 0. Box 615 
Frankfort, KY 40602 

IN RE: Docket #2025-00180 
VB BTS Ill, LLC, d/b/a Vertical 
Bridge and New Cingular Wireless, 
PSC, LLC, a Delaware Limited Liability Co. 

Dear Sir or Madame: 

RECEIVED 

JUL O 2 2025 

PUBLIC SERVICE 
COMMISSION 

Recently I received a Certified Letter from the Pike Legal Group, PLLC, located at 1578 
Highway 44 East, Unit 6, P. 0. Box 369, Shepherdsville, KY 40165-0369, stating that the above 
mentioned Limited Liability Compnay has filed an application with the Kentucky PSC to 
construct a cellular tower at 264 Hill Drive, Chavies, KY 41727, under AT&T branding. 

My home is located at 157 Hill Drive, Chavies, KY 41727, which is within 500 feet of the 
proposed cell phone tower construction site. Many residents of this community will also be 
affected by the dangers of being a short distance from the tower. This makes me very anxious 
about the impact the cell phone tower Radio Frequency Radiation will pose to my overall 
health, the health of the Chavies community and future property values. 

Various research studies have shown that the radiation from cell phone towers increase the risk 
for various types of cancers and DNA damage in the brain and blood cells of humans and 
animals. Computer simulations done in Germany also indicated that residents living within 
1300 feet or less of a tower increased the risk to 100 times greater. In Sweden Microwave 
Syndrome cases have been noted in individuals living near the newly placed 5G cell towers. 

I realize that the US Federal Communication Commission (FCC) and other regulatory 
authorities have not yet recognized the effects exposure to RF levels can have on individuals 
living near a cell phone tower and consider them "no reason for concern". I am still convinced 
that, in the future, the research findings will confirm that they do indeed pose a theat to my 
health, the health of my community, and our future real estate values. 

After considering the unfavorable effects of a cell phone tower's presence at 264 Hill Drive, 
Chavies, KY 41727, I am expressing my opposition to its construction. 

�� Paula Duff 




